ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 68180

DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

August 3, 1964

Professor José Ferrater Mora Department of Philosophy Bryn Mawr College Bryn Mawr, Penn'a.

Dear Professor Ferrater Mora,

I want, however belatedly, to write you a formal letter of thanks for your comments on behalf of Miss Julia Johnston's candidacy for a position in our department. Our staff needs were, in fact, finally settled only within the last two or three weeks. We have appointed Professors Richard Watson, of the University of Michigan, and Bernard Baumrin, of the University of Delaware, to our regular slots as Assistant Professor. As visiting staff for 1964-65 we have appointed Henry S. Leonard, of Michigan State University, and Jerome Schiller, of Knox College.

I'm sure I do not need to rehearse the indispensible function which is served by letters in support of candidates. Miss Johnston, who seemed to us highly credentialed and qualified indeed, was being seriously considered "right down to the wire." I hope that she has been able to find a position commensurate with her high qualifications.

Again, my thanks.

Sincerely yours,

Richard Rudner

Chairman

RR/mkv